18 July 2005 

Horton & Wraysbury Councillor, Colin Rayner

Press Release – Flooding

Further to my press release dated 12 July 2005, I think that the issue of flooding in Horton & Wraysbury is very important.  I plan to ask, at our next council meeting on 26 July 2005, what evacuation and accommodation plans exist for Wraysbury and Horton if the floods we had in 2003 return, and how the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead is going to ensure the residents homes are not ransacked by criminals whilst they are evacuated?

This is a very important question, as the vast majority of residents feel that little has been done physically by the Environmental Agency or the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead to prevent their homes being flooded again, as in 2003.  Therefore, the residents and I need to know what evacuation procedures the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead has in place, so we can safeguard residents lives and property.

The other question I have on behalf of the local residents is when and how often will the street cleaning/path cleaning take place.   This is another concern of the local residents.

